Davis Democratic Club

June 4, 2024, Board Meeting Minutes

President Stephen Souza called the meeting to order at 7:03pm. Bob Bockwinkel, Gary Hopkins, Lili Garza, Tony Ruiz, Aiden Ledbetter, Carl Schmid, Bill Julian, Rick Gonzalez, Ameer Alsawaf, Richard Yamagata, Oliver Stone, and Jan Agee were in attendance. Linda Deos, Bob Marr, and Giles Giovinazzi had excused absences.
There was a quorum present with 7 Board Members (Bob Bockwinkel, Gary Hopkins, Carl Schmid, Rick Gonzalez, Ameer Alsawaf, Richard Yamagata, and Jan Agee) and 2 adjunct Board Members (Lili Garza, Bill Julian) Present.
The agenda and minutes were approved unanimously.

Lili reported on the activities of the Davis College Democrats. The members staged invasions, including for Rudy Salas and Adam Gray, resulting in 2800 knocked doors. The club’s new E-board has been elected. The club also was voted the California College Democrats Chapter of the Year.

The Yolo County Democratic Central Committee did not meet in May. It will hold a fundraiser in Winters on July 27. The Davis Democratic Club members voted to sponsor the event and will donate $500.

Ameer reported that the Club had $34,590, as of June 4. $1101 came in through Act Blue, which shows that people are beginning to find the donation tool useful. The Club will now have a new category of donors who donate $2000 and above.  Ameer also mentioned that in-kind donations need to be submitted when they happen, so that filings do not need to be amended.

Bob proposed that Tony Ruiz become a Board member. Tony will have to come to two consecutive meetings before he can be voted on.

Gary reported that the Club has 122 members (89 family units). This number is half of what it should be. Rick is making follow-up calls to members who have not paid their dues.

Carl reported that the next newsletter will have photos and text from the Club’s brunch and the Verbs’ Rudy Salas fundraiser, as well as information about the Club’s Political Action Committee (PAC). The Club is donating $500 to the Verbs’ fundraiser and will donate an additional $2000 to Salas directly. There was discussion that the Club’s PAC should decide before September which candidates to support.

Stephen has not heard from the City regarding a July 4th booth. Lili will ask the College Dems if there is any interest in helping with one.

Richard reported the Club has 6828 followers on X.

The Club gave kudos to Aiden for his job as President of the Davis College Dems. He has been elected the president of the statewide College Democrats. Kudos also went to Lili in her new role as the Davis College Democratic Club President and to the College Dems for being chosen California College Democrats Chapter of the Year. Finally, kudos went to Stephen for his great job leading the Club.
Carl Schmid made the motion to adjourn the meeting   Bob Bockwinkel seconded the motion and the motion was approved unanimously.
The meeting was adjourned at 8:04PM.
